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Spire Missouri Inc. 

700 Market Street 

St. Louis, MO 63101 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 

July 21, 2022  

 

Secretary Morris Woodruff 

Missouri Public Service Commission 

200 Madison Street 

Jefferson City, Missouri 65101 

 
RE: Revised Tariff, JG-2023-0018 
 
Dear Secretary Woodruff,  

 
Accompanying this letter for filing via the Commission’s Electronic Filing and Information 

System (“EFIS”) is the substitute tariff sheet.  This tariff sheet includes edits to the tariff sheet filed on 

July 19, 2022. 

 

The following tariff sheet is being substituted: 

P.S.C. MO. No. 9 First Revised Sheet 21.1 

 

Thank you for bringing this matter to the attention of the appropriate Commission personnel. 

 

Sincerely, 

/s/ Scott A. Weitzel__ 

Scott A. Weitzel 

VP, Regulatory and Governmental Affairs 

Spire Missouri Inc. 
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Spire Missouri Inc. 

700 Market Street 

St. Louis, MO 63101 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 

July 19, 2022  

 

Secretary Morris Woodruff 

Missouri Public Service Commission 

200 Madison Street 

Jefferson City, Missouri 65101 

 
RE: Revised Tariff, Case No. GA-2021-0259 
 
Dear Secretary Woodruff,  

 
On behalf of Spire Missouri Inc. (“Company” or “Spire”), I am transmitting herewith for 

electronic filing with the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Commission”), Revised Tariff Sheet No. 

21.1, which contains a section of the Index of Certificated Areas within the Spire Missouri West service 

territory. In the above docket for a Certificate of Convenience and Necessity (“CC&N”) to expand the 

Company’s service territory within Buchanan County, the Commission ordered Spire to file an updated 

tariff sheet incorporating the legal description of the subdivision to be served under the CC&N. Spire 

filed the updated tariff sheet with its Status Report in the docket on July 15, 2022. Exhibit No. 1 

contains the Revised Tariff Sheet No. 21.1. 

 The tariff sheet filed herewith contains an issue date of July 15, 2022, with a proposed effective 

date of July 22, 2022.  A copy of the revised tariff has been sent to the Commission Staff and to the 

Office of the Public Counsel. 

 A copy of all correspondence, notices, orders, and other communications in connection with this 

matter should be furnished to Julie Trachsel, Spire’s Manager of Tariffs and Rates, 700 Market Street, 

St. Louis, MO 63101 (Julie.trachsel@spireenergy.com) and to the undersigned counsel for Spire. 

 

Sincerely, 

/s/ J. Antonio Arias__ 

Matthew Aplington 

General Counsel 

314.342.0785 

matt.aplington@spireenergy.com 
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 J. Antonio Arias 

Regulatory Counsel 

314-342-0655 

       antonio.arias@spireenergy.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

cc:   
 
Commission Staff 
Office of the Public Counsel 
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Exhibit No. 1 


